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Yosemite Hwy120 COC  
Partners in Business 

Building Relationships 
Yosemite Hwy120 Chamber of Commerce   April 2015  
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By the Way!  

Yosemite Hwy 120 Chamber of Commerce presents  

  

The 2nd Annual Big Cash Giveaway and  
Summer  Kick Off BBQ Dinner  

  

PML Lake Lodge: Saturday May 23, 2015  
  

Doors open at 3:00 PM - BBQ served at 4:00 PM  
 $100.00 ticket entitles purchaser to BBQ for TWO & Big Cash Drawings  

1st Drawing 4:30 PM -  $250.00                    Only 100 Tickets will be sold  

2nd Drawing 4:45 PM - $250.00                    Buy now to pick your lucky                        

3rd Drawing 5:00 PM -  $500.00                    number between 1 -100     

4th Drawing 5:15 PM -  $500.00                    Need Not be present to win  

5th Drawing 5:30 PM -  $1,000.00                 Open to everybody.  

6th Drawing 6:00 PM -  $2,000.00                 Must be 18 to purchase   

  

  Special 100 Square Raffle with 10 guaranteed winners  

Menu:  

Rib Eye Steaks and Big Brian Sweeneyôs Famous Chili 

Cole Slaw, Rolls/Butter & Dessert  

  

No Host Bar with:  
Water & Sodas $1.00 - Beer $2.00 - Wine & Mixed Drinks $3.00  

Contact Kevin 209 -962-0429 for tickets and information.  
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Governor Brown to Help Cities Bolster Water Waste 

Enforcement, Streamline Environmental Review of 
Water Projects  

4-28 -2015  
SACRAMENTO ï Governor Brown, meeting with mayors from across the 
state, today announced he will propose legislation to help local officials 
better enforce conservation requirements and will direct state agencies to 
streamline environmental review of local water supply projects.  
 

ñThese measures will strengthen the ability of local officials to build new 
water projects and ensure that water is not wasted,ò said Governor Brown. 
ñAs this drought stretches on, weôll continue to do whatever is necessary 
to help communities save more water.ò 
 
The proposed legislation will give new enforcement authority to local enti-
ties that donôt currently have it and increase potential penalties against 
water wasters. It will specifically:  
 
-Establish a new penalty of up to $10,000 per violation, expanding on 

$500 per day maximum infraction established in last yearôs drought legis-
lation.  
-Allow penalties to be issued administratively by wholesale and retail water 
agencies, as well as city and county governments. This change speeds up 
an infraction process involving courts that was established in last yearôs 
emergency drought legislation.  
-Enable these entities to enforce local water restrictions against water 
waste, as well as conservation restrictions established by the State Water 
Resources Control Board.  
-Allow local public agencies to deputize staff to issue water conservation -
related warnings and citations.  
 
This legislation will give all water agencies and local governments a consis-
tent, minimum set of enforcement authorities to achieve required water 
conservation. Local water agencies with existing authorities to enforce 
against water waste can continue to use those authorities. Under the pro-
posed legislation, any monetary penalties from this enforcement will be 
used for local conservation efforts.  
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Separately, to streamline environmental permitting for critical water supply 
projects, the Governor has directed his Office of Planning and Research 
and other state agencies to help local water agencies reduce the time re-
quired to comply with state - required environmental reviews. These permit 
streamlining efforts will focus on projects that can increase local water 
supplies with limited environmental impacts. The Governorôs Office will also 
explore legislative changes that can speed -up delivery of critical water 
supply projects.  
Californiaôs Drought Response 
Earlier this month, Governor Brown announced the first ever 25 percent 
statewide mandatory water reductions  and a series of actions to help save 
water, increase enforcement to prevent wasteful water use, streamline the 
state's drought response and invest in new technologies  that will make 
California more drought resilient. This order included measures to help: re-
place lawns with drought tolerant landscaping and old appliances with 
more water and energy efficient models; cut water use at campuses, golf 
courses, cemeteries and other large landscapes; prevent potable water ir-
rigation at new developments unless water -efficient drip systems are used; 
and stop watering of ornamental grass on public street medians.  
 
Within days of the Governor's order, the State Water Resources Control 
Board released its framework [url"> to achieve the mandatory water re-
ductions and the California Energy Commission approved new water appli-
ance standards to save billions of gallons of water per year. The California 
Department of Water Resources also announced that due to the severe 
drought it will install an emergency, temporary rock barrier across a Sacra-
mento San Joaquin Delta channel to help prevent the saltwater contamina-
tion of water that 25 million Californians depend on.  
 
These measures build on unprecedented action by the State Water Re-
sources Control Board over the past year to prohibit other wasteful water 

use and encourage Californians to conserve, including strict limits on out-
door irrigation (two days a week in much of California) and bans on hosing 
down outdoor surfaces, decorative water fountains that don't recirculate 
water and car washing without an automatic shut -off nozzle. Bars and res-
taurants are also now required to only serve water upon request and ho-
tels must ask guests staying multiple nights whether linens and towels 
need to be washed.  
To learn more about the state's drought response, visit Drought.CA.Gov.  

http://gov.ca.gov/news.php?id=18910
http://gov.ca.gov/news.php?id=18910
http://www.energy.ca.gov/wet/
http://www.water.ca.gov/waterconditions/docs/Turf%20Replacement%20Initiative.pdf
http://www.water.ca.gov/waterconditions/docs/Turf%20Replacement%20Initiative.pdf
http://www.energy.ca.gov/2015publications/CEC-400-2015-017/CEC-400-2015-017-FS.pdf
http://www.energy.ca.gov/appliances/2015-AAER-1/rulemaking/Water_Appliance_Fact_Sheet.pdf
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/drought/emergency_mandatory_regulations.shtml
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/drought/emergency_mandatory_regulations.shtml
http://www.energy.ca.gov/releases/2015_releases/2015-04-08_water_appliance_standards_nr.html
http://www.energy.ca.gov/releases/2015_releases/2015-04-08_water_appliance_standards_nr.html
http://www.water.ca.gov/news/newsreleases/2015/041515.pdf
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/press_room/press_releases/2015/pr031715_renewed_emergency_wtr_regs.pdf
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Car Show  
By Carol Smith  

The ñWhere the Hell is Grovelandò car club has disbursed the money received from 
our last car show held in June of 2014.  
After careful thought we gave $750 to the fundraiser for Alyssa Baker who is suffering 
from a serious disease and has many medical expenses. We also gave $750 to the 
Groveland Youth Center for their use in field trips, etc.  
The club also gave $500 to the shoe program sponsored by the Rotary. This is an ex-
cellent program to ensure that all of our students have shoes on their feet. It was dis-
covered that many of our students did not have shoes.  
Tenaya School will be receiving a donation for supplies when the request comes in 
from the school.  
All of the earnings from our car show are given back to the community. We ask that 
you support this yearly event by purchasing raffle tickets and/or engine tickets at the 
event. This yearôs event is Sunday, June 7 at Mary Laveroni Park. On Saturday, 
June 6 , we will have a poker run whose destination has yet to be determined. 
Should you have any questions concerning this event feel free to contact Ron Smith 
at 962-6119. 

Hope to see you at our car show! 
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The Yosemite Park & Hwy 120 Information Center is Friday 
thru Tuesday  9 -3. We have park information as well as reser-
vation assistance, local dining and shopping, current activities   
and maybe some of the locals favorite places.  

Chamber Chatter  
 

YOSEMITE HWY 120 CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 

Now is the Time to Be A Member!  
BY: CORY SWANK, MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE CO-CHAIR 

Yosemite Hwy 120 Chamber of Commerce -News and Information  

The Yosemite Hwy 120 Chamber of 
Commerce is focused on encouraging 
and stimulating economic vitality for the 
Northern Yosemite Gateway but we need 
YOU to be a part of it. Now you may be 
asking yourself, what is the chamber and 
why should I join? 
The Chamber is a key member of 
the Highway 120 corridor, promoting 
goodwill and cooperative relationships 
between all members of the community. 
The best way to see these relationships 
in action is by visiting a Networking 
Night. Networking Nights are held every 
fourth Thursday of the month and are a 
great way to keep your finger on the 
pulse of what is happening in our county, 
communities, and business corridor. If 
you are already a member we also make 
it easy to host a networking night; guar-
anteeing you and your business receive 
excellent local exposure. 
The Chamber is here to help establish 
new economic ventures, enhance current 
businesses, and to partner with other 

community groups, all while staying true 
to the corridors unique historical past. 
From events like the recent Rush Creek 
groundbreaking, to the installation of 
Grovelandôs streetlights, the Chamber is 
actively involved in making the corridor a 
better place to live, work and play. 
The Chamber works on your behalf to 
improve your bottom line. Whether it is 
the Marketing efforts of our Wildf ires to 
Wildf lowers, the Highway 120 Adventure 
program, our monthly bulletin, or our 
online member directory, the Chamber 
wants to help you grow your business. 
To summarize, The Chamber is THE 
PLACE to be for businesses and now is 
THE TIME for YOU to get involved! 
The Yosemite Hwy 120 Chamber of 
Commerce membership coverage area is 
from Yosemite Junction to the Big Oak 
Flat entrance to Yosemite National Park. 
For more information on Membership 
please see our web site 
www.Groveland.org, contact the office at 
209 962-0429, or visit 
us in downtown Groveland, California. 
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Business of the Month 

Digipix Photography  

Rudy Manzo-Owner 

209-962-1854 

pmlrudy@gosnc.com 

Rudy has been involved with photography since he was in Jr. High School 
using him favorite Kodak Brownie to take pictures. He continued building 
his camera inventory while in High School and also built a darkroom in the 
family garage where he would spend hours developing film and learning 
new techniques while enlarging photographs for final printing. While in the 
service he was involved with aerial photography as well. While working for 
AMF in New York City he attended the New York Institute of Photography 
where he furthered his photography skills.  
 Rather than just sit around and try to look busy after retiring, he decided 

to put his hobby to use and decided to start Digipix Photography. He con-
vinced Nadele to help him take pictures during special events and parties 
rather than just take pictures of her. She agreed and the new venture was 
started. Digipix specializes in pet pictures mounted on canvas frames with 
finish that makes the final image appear to be a painting. These are made 
under the title DigiPetPix. Digipix will also take your digital images of spe-
cial occasions and turn them into slide shows with music if so desired. This 
is where Nadele becomes involved as her musical background is put to 
good use in choosing the right music to make the slide show complete.  
If you want to save old photographs and 35mm slides, you are encouraged 
to call Digipix at 962 -1854 to discuss this as they can convert these to 

digital format and transfer these memories to DVD or CD format. Old pic-
ture will fade away as will the memories when the emulsion on the film 
breaks down. Preserve those pictures now.   If you need to have videogra-
phy done for parties, special events, just call to discuss the project and 
costs.    
Digipix Photography is here to serve the needs of the community for what-
ever type of photography is required. By the way, if you watch the Channel 
10 weather with Monica Woods, you might see some of his pictures being 
shown. To date he has had 18 pictures shown on Channel 10 which high-
light Groveland.  
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Pine Needlers Guild  
By Sandy Smith  

Six weeks to go. Quilt Stroll here we come; hustle and bustle, lots of last  
minute preparations, bindings, filling out of forms, embellishing and 
ñstuffò. A big thank you goes out to Judy Tobia, the chairman, and her  
capable committee. Lots of changes, all good. Quilt forms need to         
be in to Lynn Sigafoose by May 20 . 

 
Save the date: Saturday, June 13 . Stroll begins at 9 a.m. See how 
beautiful Groveland will be decorated with all the quilts hanging every-
where. Come on and bring a friend or two.  
 
The Pine Needlers Quilt Guild meets the 3rd Tuesday of each month. May 
19 under the library at 6 p.m. Thursday afternoon is the community    
outreach part of the guild, the Block Party, from 1 -3 p.m. @ Deanas     
garage. We make little quilts for CNVC. Audrey Munoz is spearheading a  
special project, ñDress A Girlò, and Jean Cox is helping to provide pillow-
cases for Tuolumne Trails and their guests. If you are interested in help-
ing with any of these projects you can call me at 962 -4950, or Audrey at 
962 -7430, or Jean at 962 -0272. You do not need to be a guild member to 
help with these projects. We do many things with love for our community.  

Memorial Day At Oak Grove Cemetery  
By Peggy Andrews  

 

May 25 at 10 a.m. the Oak Grove Cemetery District will have a 

short Memorial Day observance ceremony. The flag will be low-

ered to half - staff, taps will be played and a few words spoken by 

Rolland Elliot. The ceremony will begin promptly at 10 a.m.  

 

Please join us on this day of remembrance for those who have 

died in the service of our country. Flags will be placed at the 

graves of our known Veterans on Friday, May 22.  

 

If you would like to help, please contact Peggy Andrews at 962 -

7264 or pmlandrews@sonnet.com  
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 Yosemite Hwy 120  
Chamber of Commerce Presents  

The 10th Annual 1 ST Saturday  

FLEA MARKET  
             Dates: 5/2, 7/4, 8/1, 9/5 and 10/3 

 
                   at Mary Laveroni Park, Groveland 8 AM - 2 PM 
Gates open to Vendors at 7 AM ï FREE Admission to Buyers 

Space Cost: $10 for Chamber Members, $15 for non-members 
For Information: Ron - 962-6316 or Tony - 962-0824 

 

All are Welcome ï Sell your treasures & have some fun!  
                                 YCC - 209-962-0429 Å www.groveland.org 

Marvin Worra  

Arrow Surveys Inc.  

(209) 213 -9061  

Licensed Land Surveyor LS 

5036  

I have been licensed for 30 

years. I do boundary surveys, 

topographical surveys and con-

struction staking.  

Rod Diehl Pest Control  

(209) 532 -3260  

For all  your pest control and 

tree treatment needs.  


